
1931-1946:  RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT 
 
Fullerton, like most of Orange County, experienced very limited growth in the 15-year period that ended 
with the conclusion of World War II.  Few houses were constructed, and most were modest in design with 
a Minimal Traditional style; only after 1940 does building activity resume in a significant way.  One truly 
remarkable house was constructed at this time in the Streamline Moderne style, the Gamble House. 
 
Residential subdivisions such as those of the 1920s, in which houses were built one at a time and had 
their own personality, were no longer being created. 

 
 
List of Properties 
 
Lottie M. Hetebrink House, 1931 
Mills House, 1937 
George Amerige House, 1938 
Gamble House, 1940 
Cowles House, 1941 
Rawlins House, 1941 
Ethel Jacobsen House, 1941 
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